
Advisory No. 075, s. 2024 
December 26, 2024 

In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013 
this advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001, 

but only for the information of DepEd officials, 
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public. 

(Visit www.deped.gov.ph) 
 

NATIONAL SCHOOLS DRAGON BOAT LEAGUE 2024 
(FOUNDATION LEG) 

 
The Iloilo Dragons Dragon Boat Club Inc. will hold its National Schools 

Dragon Boat League (NSDBL) 2024 (Foundation Leg) at the Freedom Grandstand 
and the Iloilo River Esplanade, Iloilo City on December 14–15, 2024.  

 
The NSDBL 2024 is the first inter-school dragon boat competition, which will 

include private and public high schools and colleges from within and outside the 
province and city of Iloilo. 

 
The competition aims to promote dragon boat sport as a mainstream sport at 

the grassroots level, fostering camaraderie, fitness, and a healthy lifestyle among the 
youth and the community, and to promote the importance of the rivers and seas for 
ecological balance and tourism. 
 

Participation of learners and teachers from public and private schools shall 
be purely voluntary and will not hamper instructional time in compliance with the 
provisions of DepEd Order (DO) No. 009, s. 2024 titled Implementing Guidelines on 
the School Calendar and Activities for the School Year 2024–2025 and DO 9, s. 2005, 
titled Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring 
Compliance Therewith and the policy on off-campus activities stated in DO 66, s. 
2017. 

 This is also subject to the no-collection policy as stated in Section 3 of 
Republic Act No. 5546 also known as An Act Prohibiting the Sale of Tickets and/or 
the Collection of Contributions for Whatever Project or Purpose from Students and 
Teachers of Public and Private Schools, Colleges and Universities (Ganzon Law), 
issued in DO 19, s. 2008, and reiterated in DepEd Memorandum No. 041, s. 2024. 
 

For more information, please contact: 
 

National Schools Dragon Boat League Secretariat 
Iloilo Dragons Dragon Boat Club Inc. 
Mobile Phone Number: 0945-558-7505  
Email Address: iloilodragons93@gmail.com 
Facebook Page: National Schools Dragon Boat League 

 
 
 

JDMC APA MPC, A NSDBL 2024 
DA 0145 – December 5, 2024 
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